RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

May 9, 2007

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the lobby on May 9, 2007. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 3:15.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Chris Kirkwood, Helene Harris, Traci Gillock, Beth Heath, and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Terra Lyerla, Sarah Bunnell, Ann Wilkie, Allison Scherer, Peggy Circle, and Erin Jarvis.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Professional Development Committee report was presented by Allison Scherer.  Twenty-four hours of PD will be completed by certified employees at school.  Two days will be at either Bluegrass or New Highland.  October 15 is a required PD for all certified.

Curriculum/Technology Committee report was given by Ms. Gillock.  The AR party is planned for Friday.  A record number of 246 students have earned the party.  There will be a slide, obstacle course and games.

Climate/Student Services Committee report was given by Ms. Lyerla.  Testing went well.  CATS t-shirts were given to students.  Ms. Lucas did a great job coordinating testing.  The Crumb Rubber Grant was approved.  The school will receive $6270.00 for crumb rubber materials for the playground.  Ms. Circle is taking care of the awards for students for Awards Day.  

TITLE I APPROVAL

Ms. Wilkie presented the Title I Parent Involvement Policy and the Learning Compact to the committee for approval.  Ms. Harris made a motion to approve.  Ms. Heath seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the April 18 meeting.  Ms. Harris made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Kirkwood seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

April Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.  

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were seven accidents since last meeting. Two occurred in the gym; four were on the playground; one was in the bathroom.

ESS 

Ms. Harris presented a new policy regarding hiring ESS assistants.  Since ESS hiring is a recurring event, we needed to be less stringent.  The applicants still go through the PATS system.  They will be hired by the principal, a teacher member of the council and the ESS coordinator.  There is also a policy revision regarding ESS students, which will be included in the student/parent handbook next year.  There will be a second reading of the ESS policy at the next meeting.

2007-2008 BUDGET APPROVAL

The committee reviewed the attached 07-08 budget.  Ms. Gillock made a motion to approve the budget.  Ms. Heath seconded the motion.  Motion was carried by consensus.

2007-2008 TEXTBOOK ADOPTION

Ms. Yates reviewed the textbook order for 2007-2008.  Ms. Heath approved the order.  Ms. Kirkwood seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

ANNUAL REPORT

The committee worked on the Annual Report meeting.  This will be finalized in August

AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING:

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES                         

IV. FINANCIAL REPORTS

V. ACCIDENT REPORTS


VI. ESS POLICY, SECOND READING

VII. ANNUAL REPORT

VIII. OTHER BUSINESS

IX. ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Adams made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Gillock seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 4:05.

.
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